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As this is the last newsletter for 2020, it is perhaps time to reflect on what has been, and look forward. 





Maybe we can approach the new year with intent and a purpose. Our efforts in forging forward with life, or as the case may be with recovery, are meaningful and valuable, regardless of what they are in relation to – it could be because 2020 saw us in grief, or unwell, or affected by COVID-19. 





For some, looking forward to a new year may be an inspiration for positive change.  So what if we can’t travel overseas, have we infact visited this beautiful country that we live in?   There is still the unexplored in our own back yard. 





One thing that lockdown taught many of us this year is to be kind    and compassionate to others, and also to ourselves. With the new year comes a sense of new beginnings and looking to the future, and of course, it is a time and space for reflecting back, and in doing so we can note the differences in ourselves – maybe it was how much more enabled you became to take care of yourself during trying times, and how present you were for others who needed you, and what did we learn during a time when we were, in effect, separated from others.





For us in Chaplaincy, it has been a trying year, which has left many  of us so grateful for one another.  We are a true team. 





We are also grateful for the support we get from the community of Rotorua – what an amazing place to live, work and play!!  





And we are grateful for our Heavenly Father who carries us.  It is coming up to Christmas and we wish all of you a very blessed Christmas time, a time for you to reflect, a time when you realise that you can never truly enjoy Christmas until you can look up into the Father’s face and tell Him you have received His gift.  





  Looking forward


Farewell to two lovely people


Quiz Night Fundraiser


Patient Encounter


Ride your own race


Burdens


Thank you


Taupo Chaplaincy Commissioning


Teddy Bears


Whats coming up
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Alison Lamberton


Administrator 











Norm Tew, a lovely man, who was part of the                                                         Chaplaincy team, has died. Norm, in everything he                                                    did and said, put God first.  Love and peace and                                                            happiness just radiated from him.  I am sure                                                   that people who met him, especially here in the                                                          hospital would have thought that Jesus was                                                                               standing there with them. Because he loved                                                                the Lord, with every fibre of his being, he                                                                showed happiness, he had peace, he loved.  
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We wish to acknowledge our wonderful Catholic Chaplain,  Miyoko, who had to farewell her husband of 50 years, Neil who died suddenly.  Our thoughts and prayers are with her as she adjusts to life without him.  Neil and Miyoko have lovely adult children and beautiful grand children so they will be surrounding her with their love.  Miyoko is taking time away from Chaplaincy and we already miss her.  





Even though our outer nature is wasting away, our inner nature is being renewed day by day.


Norm’s testimony – he crossed the finish line with radiance and love.  Like a butterfly, he endured the rigors of transformation to discover his wings.  
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At last this year we were able to host a fundraiser –so many people to thank, for an evening of fun.  We sold 16 tables of 8 people each; we had auctions – we had raffles – we had spot prizes– we had competition – and we had fun!!  Thank you to all our sponsors:





2020 QUIZ NIGHT FUNDRAISER
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And thank you to all of you who brought tables – Church groups, Lawyers, Community groups, Retail shops, family groups, Chaplaincy team …..  you were all there.  

















And the Winner is!!!
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�Morrison Kent Lawyers 
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I looked at him; he smiled even in the midst of apparent pain


He tried to talk, I said no pressure to talk, just rest.


He smiled again and closed his eyes


I leaned over the end of his bed and closed my own eyes 


Peace hovered over the room


I stayed there for ten minutes


He fell in to a gentle sleep


I quietly slipped away


All he needed was my presence


I wasn’t there to diagnose but to just be with him in this part of his journey





Patient encounter on the Medical Ward








Ride Your Own Race





One evening, I was cycling home when I noticed a person up in front of me, I could tell he was cycling a little slower than I was, so I decided to try and catch him.





Immediately, I started cycling faster, and then faster, and at every block, I was gaining on him just a bit. After a few minutes, he was only 30 metres or so in front of me.  I picked up the pace and pushed myself harder.  You would have thought I was cycling in the last leg of an Olympic Triathlon.





Finally, I caught up with him and passed him by.  On the inside, I felt so good.  I had beaten him!


But, of course, he didn’t even know we were racing.





While I was celebrating my win, I suddenly realised that I had been so focussed on my competing that I had missed my turn-off.  I had gone nearly six blocks too far and had to turn around go all he way home.  





And isn’t that what sometimes happens in life?  When we focus on competing with others; when we spent time chasing after their success; when we try to prove that we are more successful, important or worthy; we often miss out on taking our own roads.





Remember to focus on the life that was given to you and always ride your own race.  
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Matthew 11: 28 – 30


“Come to me, all of you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest.  Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for I am gentle and humble in heart, and you will find rest for your souls.  For my yoke is easy and my burden is light.”





A backpack – a complicated item, full of little hiding places, nooks and pockets.  A spiritual backpack, or an emotional backpack – something that we carry on a daily basis with memories from past, childhood relationships, teenage hurts. 


It can represent self-sufficiency, and areas in our lives  where we are doing something on our own – with hopes, desires, burdens, secrets. 





Sometimes the emotional baggage we carry in our hearts, maybe  the burdens of others or our burdens for them, and if they remain unresolved, their weight just gets heavier. 





Often times, it is nice to be able to give your backpack for someone to carry for a spell, so that you can stretch out your shoulders, give your back a good rub, but then you need to put it back on in order to deal with what’s inside.   





Maybe we need to unpack our backpack, and set free some of the stuff inside in order to achieve that desired outcome that we’ve been carrying around.  Unpacking the backpack of what we carry in our hearts can be painful and challenging, but also liberating and energizing.  Unpacking that backpack of your heart can often lead to a new, healthier direction in our lives.
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Lightening the Load by Francis Dorft





The first thing we have to do is to notice that we’ve loaded down this camel with so much baggage, we’ll never get through the desert alive.  Something has to go. 





Then we can begin to dump the thousand things we’ve brought along, even the camel has to go, and we


re walking barefoot on the desert sand.   





There’s no telling what will happen then.  But I’ve heard that someone, walking in this way, has seen a burning bush.  





Dictionary definition of “Meh”- an expression of indifference or boredom.  (Quote from hospital staff member)


Life is busy, so keep what’s necessary and whatever brings you the greatest pleasure; what’s left is just “Meh”.  When new opportunities and adventures arise, have legroom in your life to be thankful, embrace them with a spontaneity born of freedom from “Meh”.  Wave goodbye to some “Meh” and just breathe. 
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Life is like a Rainbow.


You need both the sun and the rain to make its colours appear. 





Life is like a Rainbow.


You need both the sun and the rain to make its colours appear. 
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Thank You
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Group Shot
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Wendy Emlsey, Barbara Walker with Jacqui 
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Barbara Walker with Jacqui 
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Jacqui with Roger Lystaght 
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Time to time, things change, and the original commissioning service for this lovely lady was due in August, but it was delayed until November.  Our Chaplain, Wendy, as lead Chaplain for the DHB took 3 of our Volunteers to Taupo Hospial for the Commissioing of the Rev’d Jacqui Leydon, who is the Chaplain for the Taupo Hospital. It was a very well attended service, supported by so many who know Jacqui, who is a quiet, gentle Chaplain who naturally draws people to her.  She is the right person for this position, and we welcome her.  
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Thank you to all the generous health care workers, administration staff, cleaners, everyone who contributed to Operation Christmas Child.  Around the hospital, we collected 85 boxes which will be going to Cambodia, Fiji, Madagascar & Malawi.  Before being distributed, the children are gathered, they hear the Gospel as part of the programme then receive their box, along with a booklet of Bible stores especially produced for their age and language.  The children are then invited back the following week for more Bible stories, & very many of them do.  Many new Churches are formed as a result of this work .  This is a very effective form of evangelism.  Thank you for taking part.  
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With all the changes in our world through COVID-19, we are so grateful to those who still support us.  Thank you to Pub Charity, The Southern Trust, Four Winds  and Youthtown for believing in Chaplaincy and the work that we do.  





�























�



































�





Summer is almost here – a busy time for gardeners, lots of lovely colour, bees and birds.  You need to only look at a blossom to know there are new beginnings and therefore, hope.





Things to look forward to:





Volunteers dinner during November





Carols by Candlelight in Kuirau Park December 11th








Annual Retreat in February 2021
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These Teddy Bears, and many like them, will soon be hopping into a faithful, old supermarket trolley and making their way around the hospital.  These will be given out to patients who are in hospital over Christmas time, while we sing Christmas carols to them.  If you wish to join us for Christmas carols around the hospital, on December 15th, we meet in the Chapel at 5pm.  We would love to see you there, especially if you can sing.  


Contact Alison on 349 7853  
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A truly rich man is one whose children run into his arms when his hands are empty.


		(Anon) 





Thought  for the month 
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Please continue to pray for us


For the Chaplain, the volunteer Chaplains Assistants and the Administrator


For our Committee members  and our Trustees














 Be devoted to one another in love.  Honour one another above yourselves. 


Romans 12 vs 10





 Name: ……………………………………………………………… Email ………………………………………………………………………………….


Address …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..


(if you would like to receive this newsletter electronically, please email alison.lamberton@lakesdhb.govt.nz





(   YES!  I will be a prayer supporter of the Chaplaincy Team





(   YES!  I would like to receive your Friends newsletter





(   YES!  I would like to donate monthly       (  $15        (  $40      (  $75        ( Other  $............


(I do not have internet banking, please send me an AP form)  (  





(   YES!  I would like to become a Friend of Hospital Chaplaincy





( ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………





HOW IS CHAPLAINCY FUNDED?


The Rotorua Hospital Chaplaincy service is funded from:


Donations from local Churches, Charitable trusts and Individuals, Friends Subscriptions, some Government funding (Ministry of Health and Lakes District Health Board).  Donations over $5.00 are eligible for a tax rebate.  


Where do you come in?   You may wish to:


Become a Friend of the Rotorua Hospital Trust, make a donation to the Rotorua Chaplaincy Department, make a regular donation by automatic payment, or make a bequest in your Will. 


 Above all, you can PRAY!  


Donations:  (Cheques can be made out to Rotorua Hospital Chaplaincy Trust)                                                                   Bank Account Details ASB Bank, Rotorua 12-3155-0260724-00


Send cheques and response slips to:


Rotorua Hospital Chaplaincy Trust,       	                                                                        	     Private Bag 3023,											 Rotorua Mail Centre,											 Rotorua 3046	


Charities Commission Register No:  CC20601
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